

KINGDOM OF CAMBODIA NATION RELIGION KING

Nº: 194...C.N.C.C

Phnom Penh, Date 11, Dec 2014

Dear Ms. Allegra Franchetti,

Secretary of the Committee on the Rights of the Child, Geneva

Refer to the sent letter No. 187 C.N.C.C dated 28th November, 2014 to you for the proposed Cambodia delegation to attend the 68th Session of the Committee on the Rights of the Child which will be held from 12th to 13th January, 2015 in Geneva – I would like to inform you that there has been changed some members of delegation.

The new compositions of the delegation are as below:

- 1. **H.E Ms. Khiev Bory**, Secretary of State, Ministry of Social Affairs, Veterans and Youth Rehabilitation, head of delegation
- 2. H.E Mr. Ith Rady, Member of Supreme Council of Magistrate, Member
- 3. H.E Ms. Chou Bun Eng, Secretary of State, Ministry of Interior, Member
- 4. **H.E Ms. Keo Chakriya**, Under Secretary of State, Ministry of Economic and Finance, Member
- 5. H.E Mr. Men Socheth, Secretary General, Cambodia National Council for Children, Member
- 6. **H.E Ms. Bou Sophoan**, Deputy Secretary General, Cambodia National Council for Children, Member
- 7. **Mr. Sao Len**, Director of Department of Finance, Ministry of Social Affairs, Veterans and Youth Rehabilitation, Member
- 8. Ms. Keth Sana, Deputy Chief Section, Cambodia National Council for Children, Member
- 9. Mr. Suong Sovann, Officer, Ministry of Economic and Finance, Member
- 10. **Mr. Theng Chhorvirith**, Officer, Cambodia National Council for Children, Member (English Interpreter)
- 11. Mr. Phok Sophea, Child Protection Officer, Unicef Cambodia, Support Delegation.

Thank you very much for your cooperation and understanding.

For further information, please kindly contact HE Ms. **Bou Sophoan**, Deputy Secretary-General of CNCC at her phone number: 855 78 987 696, 12 733 449 or email address: sophoancncc@gmail.com

Yours Sincerely, S

Men Socheth

Secretary General

Cambodia National Council for Children (CNCC)